
 

 

 
 

  

 

Highways Committee 
 

Tuesday, 18 October 2011 at 7.00 pm 
Committee Rooms 1, 2 and 3, Brent Town Hall, Forty 
Lane, Wembley, HA9 9HD 
 
 
Membership: 
 
Members Alternates  
Councillors: Councillors:  
   
J Moher (Chair) Butt   
Powney (Vice-Chair) Crane   
Beswick John   
Jones R Moher   
Long Arnold   
 
 
For further information contact: Joe Kwateng, Democratic Services Officer 
020 8937 1354,  joe.kwateng@brent.gov.uk 
 
For electronic copies of minutes, reports and agendas, and to be alerted when the 
minutes of this meeting have been published visit www.brent.gov.uk/committees 
 
 
The press and public are welcome to attend this meeting 
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Agenda 
 
Introductions, if appropriate. 
 
Apologies for absence and clarification of alternate members 
 

Item Page 
 

1 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interests  
 

 

 Members are invited to declare at this stage of the meeting, any relevant 
financial or other interest in the items on this agenda. 
 

 

2 Minutes of the previous meeting held on 27 July 2011  
 

1 - 10 

3 Matters arising (if any)  
 

 

4 Deputations (if any)  
 

 

5 Petitions  
 

 

 (i) Petition seeking the provision of controlled crossing facilities in 
Harrow Road 

 
(ii) Petition from residents seeking a reduction in the operation times 

of Ivy Road, GM controlled parking zone. 
 

 

6 Response to petition -introduction of pedestrian crossing on Harrow 
Road  

 

11 - 16 

 This report informs the Committee of a petition seeking the introduction of 
a new pedestrian crossing on Harrow Road south of Aldbury Avenue and 
outlines the results of a review of the situation. The petitioners are 
concerned about access to Islamic Cultural Centre for the elderly and 
disabled. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Tokyngton Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
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7 Response to petition - reduction of operational times of GM CPZ - Ivy 
Road  

 

17 - 20 

 The report addresses a petition received from residents of Ivy Road, 
Cricklewood NW2 6SU requesting the reduction of GM Controlled Parking 
Zone parking restriction operational times.  
 

 

 Ward Affected: Mapesbury Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

8 Meeting with Transport Commissioner for London  
 

21 - 28 

 This report provides a summary of the discussions of the annual meeting 
that took place on 16 September between the Transport Commissioner 
for London, the Leader, Chief Executive, Lead Members and relevant 
officers of each London Council. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: All Wards Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 
 

 

9 Proposed extension of HY CPZ  
 

29 - 58 

 This report informs Committee of the results of the consultation recently 
carried out consultation on extending the existing HY Controlled Parking 
Zone (CPZ) into a number of streets within Harlesden ward.  The report 
advises the Committee that the latest consultation exercise was a repeat 
of a consultation undertaken in 2010. An appendix to this report is 
attached. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Harlesden Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk  

10 Progress report 2011/12 Controlled Parking Zones (CPZ) programme  
 

59 - 76 

 This report advises the Committee of progress on the 2011/12 CPZ work 
programme. 
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 Ward Affected: All Wards Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

11 Any Other Urgent Business  
 

 

 Notice of items to be raised under this heading must be given in writing to 
the Democratic Services Manager or his representative before the 
meeting in accordance with Standing Order 64. 
 

 

12 Date of Next Meeting  
 

 

 The next meeting of the Highways Committee is scheduled for Tuesday 
13 December 2011 at 7:00pm 
 

 

 
 

� Please remember to SWITCH OFF your mobile phone during the meeting. 
• The meeting room is accessible by lift and seats will be provided for 

members of the public. 
• Toilets are available on the second floor. 
• Catering facilities can be found on the first floor near The Paul Daisley 

Hall. 
• A public telephone is located in the foyer on the ground floor, opposite the 

Porters’ Lodge 
 

 


